CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
MARCH 5, 2024
6:15 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Greg South, David lvey,
and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the minutes were
presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved as presented.
Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.

The bills totaling $145,210.75 were then presented for consideration for payment. Richard Williams
made the motion that the bills be approved as presented. David Ilvey seconded the motion and the bills
were approved for payment.

Employee vacancy positions were the next item on the agenda. The Police Chief had two requests for
the Council. The first was to fill a position that was being vacated by Matthew Kines. He is a dispatcher
for the Police Department. Terry Kiser made the motion to post the position for dispatcher. Richard
Williams seconded the motion and motion carried. The second request was to search for a fill in
dispatcher from other local agencies to fill the dispatch positon while the current dispatcher is on
maternity leave. Greg South made the motion to use fill in personnel from other local agencies. Jubal
Feazell seconded the motion and the motion carried.

The Alabama League of Municipalities Annual Convention and Voting delegate were next on the agenda.
The Mayor let the Council know the dates of the convention and told them to see Patti before the end
of the month if they planned on going. The Mayor also asked the Council if anyone had planned on
going to the convention to let him know and they could be the voting delegate for the City.

Larry Davis spoke in visitor comments. He addressed the Council about an invoice that he received for
requesting to re-locate a utility pole for his shop. He does not agree with the invoice.

In Council reports, John Lawrence was absent.

Richard Williams had no report.

Jubal Feazell had no report.

Caleb Pope was absent.

Greg South had no report.

David lvey reported that the Council would receive a work order report monthly.

Terry Kiser reported that he placed a work order to patch holes in access road in front of Burger King.



Clerk Hinton told the Council that the 2021 knuckle boom had returned to service. He also told the
Council that he received information from our opioid attorney and that we should be receiving another
check shortly.

In the Mayor’s comments he thanked Larry Davis for coming to the meeting. He told the Council that
the sewer project on North Fifth Avenue was complete. He wanted to congratulate the Spring Garden
Girls Basketball team for winning the 1A state title. In closing, he wanted to wish Terry Kiser a Happy
Birthday!

With no other business to come before the Council, Terry Kiser made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:49 pm.



